Soderville Athletic Association

Board Meeting Minutes

Date: October 14, 2014
Board Members in Attendance

Corinne Olson

President
Derrell Singh

Vice President

Craig Weston

Treasurer

Ben Stai
Chris Vogel

Chet Latawiec

Steve Meglen

Eric Potthoff

Jim Schwintek
Rick Fanning

Matt Westlund

Lynn Huebner

Not in Attendance
Rick Fanning
Matt Westlund

Bob Miller

Others in Attendance

Nancy Nelson
Corryn Anderson

Theresa Martin

Terry Olson – Town Ball

Meeting called to order by Corinne Olson at 7:50pm.
Derrell S. made a motion to approve the September 14, 2014 meeting minutes, Lynn H. seconded, motion approved.
SBAA Board positions that we reinstituted were:

Corinne Olson – President

Derrell Singh – Vice President

Steve Meglen – field coordinator

Soderville Rec. Board positions:
Ben Stai – President

Eric Potthoff – Treasurer

The Soderville Rec. Board meetings are usually at 6pm before the regular board meeting. 

Steve Meglen – Steve brought up information about the Blaine Community Center and said they want to know what needs the associations in the areas have and how they can support a Community Center if there was one.  They have allocated $150,000 to look at where to put it and what it will entail and so first they want to see what they need.  The board agrees they are interested in having them come to our next board meeting to hear what they have to offer.
Public forum – none
New Business
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Anderson/Olson – Corryn said for 2013 expenses we spent $27,215 and brought in $58,000 for 2014 brought in $52,655 and expenses were $24,848.  The difference she wants to show is that concessions made about $2,000 less in 2014 than 2013.  The biggest expense change was Sysco.  The cost of hot dogs and hamburger and brats went way up.  Mike Fitzpatrick is a parent from a Moose team that works for Reinhart meats and she thinks we should look into pricing from there and some other places.  Apperts is another one that we can look into.   Corryn said that the propane is also a very big expense so she is looking at how we can save money there.  She purchased 75 tanks of propane and the price of propane was significantly higher this year.  Derrell knows someone that he can ask to see if we can get a better deal if we pre-purchase and Corryn will talk to Steve Cooper about it also.  She said she did not do ice cream this summer since we were a little slower this year and she is looking at just doing the big freezies instead of the small ones for next year.
.
Umpires – Hensler – not present – Ben Stai wants to look at taking on the umpire coordinating and would want assistance by the full board.  That will be discussed more in the future.
Soderville Baseball – Stai – Ben said he will get dates out for Tournament baseball so we can get that on the website and send it out and have more of a set date then we did last year.  There are rules that need to be put in black and white for the rec. baseball league for the younger kids because there are rules that were covered but by the end of the year there still ends up being confusion.  They will lay everything out that was in question this year.  They added two new board members (Theresa Martin and Marshall Langemo) and are planning to add more tournaments.  They need to see how many they can staff properly and then they will apply for them.
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – Chris said fastpitch just got done with tryouts for the 2015 teams and there will be 17 teams and there will also be C teams for 10U and 12U and 8U teams. Chris said they did approve to put in new pitching mounds and bases on 5 and 6 and the pitching venue plates and that will be $850.  They are pulling out all the bases on 5 and 6 so those will be available if anyone wants to use them.
Traveling baseball – Fanning – not present
Field/Game Scheduling – Anderson – Corryn has nothing to report – Ben said that they have a request for in-house and they want her to go to the scheduling meeting and Corryn said she was already planning on that.  Steve M. said he and Chris Grose are looking at the floor at the building to get it fixed.
Treasurer – Weston – Craig already spoke at annual meeting.
Fundraising – Lynn H. will be the fundraiser coordinator and would like to look at some new options.
Town Ball – Olson – Terry said there is nothing new to report.
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Traveling Fastpitch Registration going on now – Nancy is working on getting everyone registered so the teams can be finalized for traveling fastpitch for 2015.

Looking at a cheaper place for background checks – we may be able to go through our insurance company for background checks and get a much better deal.  Nancy will continue to look into it.

Want Jon Frank from Impact Fundraising to come to the next meeting? – Nancy said typically Jon comes to the November meeting to give the board information on the fundraising program.  
Sign information went to Doris at Ham Lake City – Nancy let the board know that she gave the City updated information on how the sign program went for 2014.
Corryn added that general maintenance is needed on the grills and wants Nancy to get a volunteer that is able to do that for their volunteer time.
Old Business – 
Positive Coach Alliance – Corryn said they contacted her and are a company that does training for coaches and parents and they do a training session on getting coaches to coach in a positive way.  She is wondering if any of the baseball or softball programs are interested in looking into this training.
Other 
The next meeting is set for November 9, 2014 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Craig W., Eric P. seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 9:30pm.

